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19th December 2019. 
 
Mr Stephen Donnelly TD, 
Dáil Éireann, 
Leinster House, 
Dublin 2. 
 

Re: 50888/19.  To ask the Minister for Health the number of ambulance attendances 
at each emergency department nationwide in November 2019; the number of such 
ambulances that waited longer than of 20 minutes to hand over patients, get their 
trolleys back and return to responding to calls; the number that waited longer than 
40, 60, 90, 120 and more than 180 minutes for same in tabular form. 

 
Dear Deputy Donnelly, 
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the 
above Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response. 
 
The Ambulance Turnaround Framework’ was approved for implementation by the National 
Ambulance Service (NAS) on the 20th May 2014 following consultation with the HSE.  It 
recognises the paramount importance for there to be escalation of issues at the earliest 
possible moment in order to provide mitigating actions for any delays, maintaining effective 
resource cover and availability across Ireland. 
 
Under times of high activity and prolonged pressure, the effective management of timely 
ambulance turnaround times is a challenge.  Ambulance resources are a finite resource and 
are not scalable – meaning that any resources delayed at receiving units immediately reduces 
the ability to respond effectively to patients accessing emergency care in the community.  In 
addition to ‘The Ambulance Turnaround Framework’, the continuing engagement of all parties 
and stakeholders is required to ensure satisfactory turnaround times are achieved. 
 
I have attached below the information requested for October 2019 which is now available.   
 
I trust this information is of assistance to and should you require additional information please 
do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
       
Pauline McDonagh, 
Senior Executive Officer 
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